3rd Basic Concept in Infection Control (Excerpt of Epidemiology Update on SARS in QMH on 29/05/03)

Perhaps allow me to go on to the third basic concept in Infection Control. I am sure you still remember that the first concept is the surveillance of infection and the second is that most nosocomial infections are related to inappropriate patient-care practices (PCPs). The third concept relates to the physical environment. In the 1950s, there was immense interest in the environment and routine surveillance (by cultures, settled plates, etc) was conducted in many hospitals. However it was soon realised that this was not the right focus. Many hospitals for example found that when they move to a new facility, with a much-improved physical environment, still retain their previous nosocomial infection rates. Thus the CDC has stopped recommendations for all routine surveillance of the physical environment (unless related to specific processes, eg. spores strips for the autoclaves). What is needed is a focus on good PCPs, and most recommendations in the CDC guidelines are now related to appropriate PCPs. 

This does not mean of course that there is no need to keep the environment clean by regular cleaning. This is definitely critically important. It does mean however, that we generally do not incriminate the environment as the source of outbreaks or endemic infections, unless it is epidemiologically linked to a cluster of infections. Furthermore, if we only work on the environment and do not change or alter the PCPs, we will be fighting a losing battle against nosocomial infections. Unfortunately such focus only on the environment is pretty prevalent, because it is the easy part and often gives a hospital a feeling that they are doing well. Changing people is the difficult part, but this is the most strategic.

So in QMH, we had abandoned routine air sampling, settle plates, using disinfectants on floors etc since the 1980s. We do of course foster good regular cleaning and we will conduct environmental sampling only when needed. Thus air sampling is done when HEPA filters are changed, or to evaluate some new equipments. But we do focus our energy on education and as we all know, we initiated the link nurse programme. 


If the above is true, it is clear that for the future, a good infection control programme is only possible with your interest and help.  I hope you will join in. After all it is for your patients’ welfare and in that context, it should make it all worthwhile. With the advent of SARS, we again realise that it is also for your own protection.

Remember:
Wash Hands

Wear Masks

Control SARS

Dr. Seto Wing Hong, Infection Control Officer
